	[image: image6.jpg]



The Parkway

  NEWCASTLE HIGH SCHOOL
 “Remis Velisque”
   Parkway Avenue Hamilton NSW 2303    Telephone:  (02)  4969 3177    Fax:       (02)  4961 2912
   newcastle-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

	

	  September 2009                                                                              Parent Bulletin  Number 9


[image: image1.jpg]



	The next P&C meeting will be held Monday 11 November 2009 at 5.30pm.

Meet in the Front Foyer


[image: image7.jpg]


[image: image8.jpg]AUSTRALIAN
AIR FORCE CADETS

Do you want to:
e Learn to Fly
* Develop your leadership and communication skills
e Participate in adventure training and field craft activities
e Meet new people and make life long friends

e And heaps more

If you:
e Are an Australian resident
e Have good general health
e Are between 13 and 18 years old
e Can attend weekly activities

* Have permission for your parent or guardian

Become a Cadet in the Australian Air Force Cadets

EDUCATES © CHALLENGES © EXCITES

www.aal

316 Squadron Information Nights:
22 Oct 2009 7:30 PM &

29 Oct 2009 7:30 PM

Bullecourt Barracks, Military Rd, Adamstown

Ph 0437409525 for more information
www.316sqn.aafc.org.au/




MEET YOUR SCHOOL CAPTAINS 2010
Age: Age: 16

Birth date: 14th April 1993

Zodiac sign: Aries

Favourite Colours: Orange and purple

Where do you live? Merewether

Do you have any siblings? : 1 sister and 2 brothers

Do you have any pets? : No

Current employment: McDonalds 

What do you plan on doing after school? : Go to University

What are your employment goals after that?  Be a Radiologist

Age: 16


Birth date: 29th December 1992

Zodiac sign: Capricorn

Favourite Colour: Blue

Where do you live? Hamilton South

Do you have any siblings? : Yes, 3 sisters and 1 brother

Do you have any pets? : A dog named Rocky

Current Employment: Harbour View and Wallace Bishop

What do you plan on doing after school? : University

What are your employment goals after that? : I want to do Sports psychology
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YEAR 12 MAJOR WORKS – DESIGN AND TECHNOOLOGY
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PRINCIPALS REPORT

Welcome to the new look parent bulletin, now called “The Parkway”. Thanks to Mrs Jennings for this suggestion.  The school is also working to get the website updated and to launch a wiki.  We hope to have the website up and running early next term. Any comments or suggestions are very welcome.

HSC News

As I sit and write this I can hear the HSC Music practical examinations.  Next week we have a language oral examination and then practical and project examinations are over.   I have been very impressed with the quality of the work and performances that students have completed.
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Design and technology Major works

Art Major work

Year 12 Leaving

Year 12 formally leave school next week.  The school is holding a number of celebrations to acknowledge this milestone.  The two key events are The Formal on Tuesday evening and the Graduation Assembly on Thursday morning.  I have been really impressed by Year 12 students’ diligence and effort over the past few weeks.  Their attendance and work has been very good and indicates that these students will achieve very good results. However it is timely to remind Year 12 students that leaving school does not make them immune from prosecution should they engage in criminal activity.

Parent Teacher Evening

The parent teacher afternoon last week was very well attended.  Thank you parents and carers who found time to come and visit the school to discuss the progress being made by students.  Students in years 7 and 9 have received their NAPLAN results.  These were sent home last week.  The NAPLAN results reflect the broad cross section of students that attend Newcastle High School. One very obvious trend is that students performed better than national average in reading, but were below the national average in writing.  As a community we need to have students writing more often.
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Student Leaders 2010

I was delighted with the election of the student leaders for 2010.  Congratulations to Mason and Emily, school captains and Georgia and Josh, vice captains. I look forward to watching these young people step into the leadership role during the next twelve months.

Aboriginal Year 10 students are winners!

Four of our Year 10 Aboriginal students have been selected to attend an Australian wide mathematics, technology and science conference.  These students will attend this conference later in the year.

Laptop news

Many parents and students have been asking about the Commonwealth government roll out of laptop computers.  Newcastle High is yet to appear on the schedule.  Phase 1 of the wireless network has been installed, but we are waiting for the installation of a fibre network to connect the buildings across the site.  The age of the school buildings is creating some problems that need to be addressed.  Mr Daniel Scott has been appointed as the Technical Support Officer.  His role is to assist both staff and students with their laptops.  Mrs Munro and a team of teachers who have had laptops for a term have been working extremely hard learning about the programs on the laptops and how best to use these in classrooms.  

Year 10 News

Year 10 students have been given information from the DET indicating that they cannot leave school after their School Certificate tests in November.  All current Year 10 students are required to remain in training, either at school, TAFE or in the workplace until they achieve a Certificate II or equivalent.  Students have made subject selections for 2010.  Newcastle High School has been selected as one of the 50 schools across NSW to trial the new English Studies course that is designed for students interested in vocational education and training after school and not going to university.  Staff has identified some students who maybe interested in studying this course.  If you think your child would be interested in studying this course please contact either Mr Jones or Ms McNeilly.  Year 10 students complete tests during the first week back.  These tests commence on Tuesday 20th October.  All students have been given a timetable.  Students are expected to be at school during this week. 

Shoes

If you are purchasing school shoes over the break please remember the OH&S requirements for shoes.  School shoes need to be leather, covering the whole foot including the heel, toes and the top of the foot.  Slippers, jiffy style and canvas shoes are not acceptable as they do not offer satisfactory protection.  School shoes need to be black to adhere to the schools’ uniform code.

Goodbye to some well known faces

Over the coming months the school is going to farewell a number of long- serving staff.  Last week Mrs Shirley Pace began her leave before retiring.  Mrs Pace has been at the school since 1991 and will be missed from the front office.  This week Mrs Jo Gray leaves the school as she has been promoted to Deputy Principal at Whitebridge High School.  Jo’s passion, commitment and hard work will be missed by all staff, students and especially parents.  Jo often supported parents in difficult situations and always looked for a ‘win win’ resolution.  On a personal level, I will miss Jo’s calming presence and great sense of style.  The last day of term marks the last day Mr Don McLaren, the caretaker, will work with us.  Mr McLaren commences an extended period of leave during the holidays.  Mr McLaren is Mr Newcastle High and his understanding of the school buildings and grounds will be sorely missed.

Farewelling Mrs Pace and Mrs Stead.
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Student Reunion

A fortnight ago I was privileged to attend the lunchtime reunion of the Class of 1959 from Newcastle Girls High School.  Over 70 women from a graduating class of 106 attended.  The ladies were amazed that the buildings had changed so little and I was fascinated listening to their stories and tales of their time at NGHS. Their passion and fondness for the school was infectious and obvious from the stories they told.  I was delighted to meet three former staff members. 
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On the following day the combined Ex-students associations presented to the school the new sculpture that is located in the front garden.  This sculpture reflects the coming together of the schools that now make up Newcastle High School and has small scenes from the history of the former schools painted on the tiles.  The sculpture has already generated much interest from former pupils and the public.
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Phones and MP3’s

Students have made a remarkable effort with reducing the amount of litter around the school site.  This is great.  Our next big challenge is appropriate use of mobile phones and MP3 players.  The staff is very concerned about the widespread use of these devices during lesson time.  Just today I visited a class and found two students listening to music and texting other people rather than listening to the teacher and learning. Mobile phones do have a place in our society but they do not have place in classrooms!  A new policy will be developed in consultation with students, staff and the P&C.  I would ask that parents don’t phone students during lessons. If students use these devices inappropriately the devices will be confiscated by staff.  

P&C News

The P&C are working hard planning an Art exhibition for 13th – 15th November.  The garden group has planned a mulching morning for Saturday 31st October commencing at 9.00am at the Smith Street gate.  The more hands and barrows the merrier. 

Enjoy the holidays…relax and be safe.  I look forward to welcoming students from years 11 – 7 back on 19th October.  The pupil free days are at the end of Term Four, the 17th and 18th December.

Mark Hewitt

Principal

Creative and Performing Arts
???What’s the Drama???

By Kristen Hepple

The beauty of Senior Drama in the HSC year is that 60% of the final HSC exam is already completed.  The external HSC examiners spent the day in the Drama Studio on Friday 11th September, marking our students’ performance works.  

It has been a hectic and pressure-filled time in the Drama Studio this month for our Year 12 students.  True to form, they have continued to delight and surprise through producing performance and project work of their very best standard.  We are very proud of the way in which this group has supported each other, managed their time and focused upon the task, whilst still managing to maintain a sense of humour and much spontaneity – that admittedly keeps Mr Kempton and me guessing at times!

We would like to acknowledge the exemplary and positive support of our audience on the day - Year 10 and 11 Drama.  Michael  and Adrian  (Year 9 Drama) deserve a special mention for providing our HSC performers with Technical Production Management – lighting and sound.  We hope that our Year 12 Drama students continue to work hard for the written exams, in order to build upon their outstanding efforts in the practical exam.

This month has seen the organisation of the “Wicked” excursion.  Thanks to prompt payment, we have secured 45 student tickets to see this world renowned show.  We will be attending the Matinee at 1pm on Wednesday 28th October (Week2, Term 4).  Please ensure that all balances have been paid to the Front Office by the end of term and that you have signed and returned the permission note to the box outside the Music/Drama staffroom.  If you have any questions regarding the excursion, please see Mrs Hepple.
Congratulations to Miranda  (Year 8 Drama student) who was the winner of the Circus Royale tickets, thanks to her prompt payment for “Wicked” –Miranda, we hope you enjoyed the Circus on Friday Night!

Year 11 have been involved in peer teaching this month – researching and conducting workshops.  Many of these students have proved to be quite engaging in their lesson format and it is wonderful to see the students experience the challenges and rewards that teaching can provide.
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Year 10 Drama Elective is undergoing their Commedia Dell’arte assessment week – we would like to thank Practicum Intern Kate Ralph for her input and assistance with the preparation of student performances.

Year 10 Senior Prep is devising their own interpretations of Reader’s Theatre – using personal stories and fairy tales as inspiration.  We would like to thank Kate, Maddy and Marguerite for performing their group devised piece “Red Socks” for the September P&C Meeting.
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Our Year 9 Musical and melodrama unit is coming to a close and Year 8 is rehearsing fractured fairytales and learning about script interpretation.  Please keep an eye out for the performances and events that will be happening during MADD WEEK in Week 4 of Term 4.  Have a safe and happy holiday. 

Year 11 Peer Teaching: Theatrical Traditions and Performance Styles
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Merran  and Alex’s  drawings were selected to be exhibited in the prestigious Reg Russom Memorial Drawing Prize for 2009.
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Merran                                                                 
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Alex 

[image: image29.jpg]=




Year 10 Visual Art and the Working Artist students were recently involved in an excursion to local galleries and studios - Arthive, the TAFE Art School, and Renew Spaces.  The students viewed artworks and toured studios and had a lecture on sculpture.  The excursion allowed students to be exposed to contemporary artists and their works.
Year 8 Animation and Yr 8 Photography have enjoyed undertaking a project in the creation of a ‘claymation’ movie.  Students have been working in groups to form production studios, taking on the role of script writers, storyboard developers, drawing then developing characters from modelling clay, set designers and producers in piecing and editing their final film production for a premier at MADD Night.
Year 12 Visual Arts students have worked hard on their BOW,  the majority attending Saturdays and afternoon extension workshops.  I’m very proud of your results both in practical and theory and have enjoyed teaching you all over the past 2 years.  Thank you and good luck!

Yr 8 painters are painting a portrait of a famous person with fantastic results.
Year 9 Visual Designers are creating interesting “art bags” using silk screening and fabric paints.

Birds and Nests have been a popular and successful unit with Year 8 sculpture and Year 9 Visual Designers.
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Food & Textile Technology
Year 12 Design and Technology Marking

An HSC marking team visited the school on Wednesday 9th September to assess this year’s Design and Technology Major Works.

The students set up very impressive displays in the Library.

This year’s projects included:
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A Futuristic Romeo and Juliet Costume by Rochelle 

· A Fashion Range inspired by Beatrix Potter by Sophie 
· A Retro Room makeover by Cassie 
· A Range of graffiti inspired outdoor furnishing by Corey-Lee 
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Scarves inspired by the four elements by Emily 

· A Loft renovation by Reanna 

· Marilyn Munro inspired beanbags and room accessories by Lucy 

The projects represent 60% of the HSC assessment for these students.  They should all be commended on their innovative efforts and the dedication they put in to complete work of such high quality.
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Laughter






Unbelievable Rides
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Never Ending



Always Scary




Pretty Fun




 
Awesome Day

Rides Galore

Keep Screaming

By Samantha 

Big mouth entrance open wide.

The mirror room where every one could hide
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Moving Bridges across you go, it’s easier

when you go slowly.


Wild mouse was so fast, when it was flying past.

The spider spun us round and round, when I got

off I had to find the ground!!

By Elsie 
On Monday the 21st of September, most of Year 7 went to Luna Park on an excursion to investigate the natural and built environment of the park. There were plenty of rides to enjoy and experience as well as sights to see.
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A few of the rides that I went on included The Ranger, The wild mouse and the Space invader. I went on each ride four times and overall it was a great day, spending it with friends made it even more enjoyable. If I had another chance I would do it again and again!!
On Monday 21.9.09, Year 7 Design and Technology classes went to Sydney’s very own Luna Park. After a noisy bus ride we were at Luna Park. We were warmly welcomed by the screams of the rides. The teachers gave us a wristband which was our go wild pass! Everyone ran off heading towards their favourite rides. In no time at all we were back on the bus and home in Newcastle. Everyone had a great time and we would like to say a massive thanks to all the teachers who made this day possible!

[image: image44.jpg]



By Sarah  & Shanwen 
Thanks to all the students who attended this fun day to Luna Park!

Miss S. McGovern
YEAR 10 EVENTS & HOSPITALITY

On a day never seen before in Newcastle, there was an oasis of calm and relief from the dirt, dust and wind of the playground in the Staff House. Both classes from the senior preparation course, Events & Hospitality, came together to provide staff with a Moroccan themed lunch. All students worked well together in teams from decoration, food production and food service. We would like to thank Lorraine from Cinderina’s for her time and generous offer of equipment so we could hold the event to industry standards.
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Debating Report – Premier Debating Challenge
Junior Debating teams have been very busy this term finishing their respective competitions.  The Year 9 and 10 teams both finished with two wins out of three debates – a very creditable effort.  Unfortunately these results were not enough for them to progress to the regional level.  However, they can all be proud of themselves for the effort and enthusiasm with which they all approached the competition.
The Year 7/8 team have recently completed the first round of their competition and at present are tied with Lambton High for the right to progress to the second round.  Currently there is no news as to how to proceed, but it seems likely that they will have to debate Lambton High again and the winning school will go through to the next round.  Whatever the outcome, they too, can be proud of the effort and enthusiasm with which they have approached their task.
All the debaters are to be complimented on the way they have conducted themselves whilst representing the school.  I have always received positive comments from other schools on their behaviour and appearance.
On a more personal note I would like to thank all of the debaters for the way they have accepted and adapted to me since I took over co-ordinating debating from Miss Coulton.  She left a big void to fill when she resigned at the end of Term 2 and I appreciate the friendly co-operation I have received since taking over.

L Kellaway

Debating Co-ordinator

NAPLAN RESULTS FOR PARENTS WEBSITE

In May 2009, Years 7 and 9 completed the second National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy.

The 2009 NAPLAN test results were released nationally on 11th September.  Reports to parents and caregivers were dispatched from schools in the week beginning 14th September.  To facilitate access to NAPLAN information for parents of NSW school students, a new website www.naplanforparentsnsw.com.au has been developed.  In addition to general information about NAPLAN, this website contains documents to assist parents in understanding the student report and the NAPLAN reporting scales.  Parents are also invited to provide feedback on NAPLAN reporting by completing an online survey.

P&C UPDATE

Welcome to our P&C update.  Thanks to everyone for an enjoyable P&C dinner held at the Beaches Hotel Tuesday 15th September. Great to catch up with everyone.

Now we’re organising an art exhibition!

This will be held on Friday 13th November 6pm to 9pm and Saturday 14th November 10am to 2pm.  This will be an exciting conclusion to MADD week.  Art works will be for sale from four invited Hunter artists and students.  The works will include paintings, ceramics, felting and lots more.  The evening will also include music and drama performances, BBQ and drinks.

Please join us and celebrate creativity at our school.  Money raised from the event will help buy equipment for the Creative and Performing Arts Faculty.  Our next P&C meeting is Monday 2nd November at 5.30pm meet in the front foyer.  Everyone is welcome and I look forward to seeing you there.

J Woodcock

P&C President

[image: image45.jpg]2 9 2003



[image: image46.jpg]



[image: image47.jpg]



[image: image48.jpg]


[image: image49.jpg]\‘

2 9 2003



[image: image50.jpg]L]

. %‘



                                                    


[image: image51.jpg]- 3

‘ \
o @
Y .

pink Lady Funerals




[image: image52.jpg]==





[image: image53.jpg]6 3 2009





 

[image: image54.jpg]



[image: image55.jpg]




Options after the Higher School Certificate

Information for parents and students of Year 12, 2009.

TAFE Applications and Course information

- Course information and Application forms are available at www.tafensw.edu.au or contact the TAFE NSW Information Centre on 131 601.
- Friday 30th October 2009 is the application closing date for some Semester One 2010 courses. Alternate dates for applications accompany course information.

- If you are unsure if you meet the entry requirements for the courses you select contact a TAFE NSW Counsellor or Course Information Officer.

- You may have to attend an information session, sit for a test, attend an interview or audition or submit a portfolio to be considered for some course.

UAC Applications (University admissions centre)

- Hard copies of the UAC Guide are available from the school Careers Advisor.

- The web address is www.uac.edu.au.

Information about the application process (dates, fees and requirements), course descriptions and offers are available.

Important dates 

Wednesday 30th September 2009 - On-time applications close

Friday 30th October 2009 – Late applications close

Monday 30th November 2009 - Late applications close

 Higher School Certificate Examination results are available on December 16.

The ATAR (Australian Tertiary Admission Rank) is available the day after.

Information about the HSC examinations, dates and times is available at www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au


WHEN : 

FRIDAY  
13th NOVEMBER
6.00pm – 9.00pm



SATURDAY 14th NOVEMBER
10.00am – 2.00pm

WHERE:

NEWCASTLE CULTURAL CENTRE
ADMISSION:
$2.00
This exhibition of artwork, featuring artists Mark Kempton (painting), Barbara Greentree (ceramics), Liane Audrins (photography) and Anne Kempton (felt making) and works by students from Newcastle High, is an inaugural event that will be the finale to MADD week.

The idea of the week is to promote the Creative and Performing Arts in our school and especially our links with our local primary schools.

All the art works on display will be for sale, so join us at the opening on the evening of Friday 13th November.  This is guaranteed to be a gala fundraising event with a BBQ and a range of creative arts activities available for the children in the quad outside.

For enquiries contact:
Mark Kempton                                                          
Caroline Smith
Head Teacher CAPA                                            
Parent and Citizen Representative
4969 3177






4961 4178


	IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY

First day of  4th term (Students and Teachers)               19th  October 2009

Year 10 Exams  start                                                      20th  October 2009

HSC Commences                                                           20th  October 2009
Year 6 into Year 7 Parent Information Evening (7pm)   27th  October 2009

P&C Mulching morning                                                   31st  October 2009

Art Exhibition                                                                  13/14th  November 2009

Orientation Day Year 7                                                   17/19th  November 2009

Year 11 Presentation Day                                               3rd  December 2009
Year 10 Presentation Day                                               11th  December 2009

Year 7 – 9 Presentation Day                                           15th  December 2009

Last day of term for students                                           16th  December 2009



Working Artist Images


Year 9 Mask

                    Theatre design:  Ella 
                HSC Drama Nicola’s Costume Designs


Theatre Design:  Ella 


       Year 9 Mask
Macabre Clowns 
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Are you a Young Carer aged between 13 - 17?  


Do you help look after your brother or sister?  


Or do you help your parent, grandparent, other relative or friend?


Then come to Myuna Bay for a Young Carers Camp

















MEREWETHER NIPPERS


Registration Day – 18 October 2009





Last Sunday of school holidays


9.30am – 11.30am





Fees 	2009/10


1st child	$60.00


2nd child	$50.00





Enquiries	Chris Hicks 0417 854 002


		Sue Charman 4952 2693





Any further information available on the web


http://www.merewetherslsc.com.au





FREE WORKSHOPS FOR PARENTS AND SUPERVISORS OF LEARNER DRIVERS





To help parents and supervisors of learner drivers, Newcastle City Council has set up a FREE 2 hour workshop for parents and supervisors, to offer practical advice on how to help learner drivers become safer drivers.





This FREE workshop will be held on Wednesday 7 October at Newcastle City Hall for 5.30pm – 7.30pm.





Early bookings are essential.


Phone 4974 2667 to reserve a place.











       

















GTS GUITAR TUITION


First lesson free


80 students enrolled


Beginner to Advanced





0413730915/49693281


www.gts.teachit.com.au





Call us or visit the website to arrange your


FIRST FREE LESSON











Proudly sponsored by Rotary Clubs of District 9670





A Program Instructor will be available for a number of outdoor activities including: 


Sailing, Kayaking and Giant Swing.





Don’t miss out on this opportunity and book now!!!


For more information and to request application forms, please contact Kathy Jones at EDuCARE on:


4921 4895





Adult supervision throughout camp is provided by EDuCARE Support Service,


a unit of Hunter New England Health











When:	Friday 13th November from 4pm until Sunday 15th November '09


Where:	Myuna Bay Sport & Recreation Centre


Cost:	   	Free - Includes accommodation, all meals & activities	


Respite:	Respite Care available if required (no cost)





EDuCARE IN COLLABORATIVE PARTNERSHIP WITH ROTARY CLUBS OF DISTRICT 9670 





















































JESSICA ALPIN





HANNAH LEMKE





MOLLIE HARTIGAN





SENIOR PREFECT


KASSANDRA BANGLE





ZAHRA HARYADI





ROSIE BAXENDALE















































PARENT LINE


1300 1300 52





Catholic Care’s Parent Line is a free counselling service for Parents and Carers of children 0 – 18 across NSW 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  Our professional counsellors (both male and female) are available now to talk to parents about a wide range of issues.  The new website � HYPERLINK "http://www.parentline.org.au" �www.parentline.org.au� is a great resource for parents and carers that is easy to read and access and gives parents and carers the facility to email us with enquiries.


Concerned about any parenting issue? Ring Parent Line NOW.





ART FIRST 


EXHIBITION
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